

The Hon Michael Gallacher MLC

Leader of the Government in the Legislative Council
Minister for Police and Emergency Services
Minister for the Hunter
Vice-President of the Executive Council

Mr David Blunt Clerk of the Parliaments NSW Legislative Council Parliament House Macquarie Street Sydney NSW 2000

Dear Mr Blunt

The NSW Government's response to the Legislative Council Standing Committee on Law and Justice's inquiry into *Opportunities to Consolidate NSW Tribunals*.

As you are no doubt aware, the Premier recently announced a new Minister for Industrial Relations. Meetings are currently being held with stakeholders in relation to the recommendations put forward by the Legislative Council Standing Committee on Law and Justice. The Government will formally respond in due course following careful consideration of stakeholder views.

Yours sincerely

Hon. Michael Gallacher MLC

Minister for Police and Emergency Services

Minister for the Hunter